


 

 

On that basis I must decline this part of your request as the information does not exist, Section 
17(e) of the Act refers. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Mike Mendonça 
Acting Group Manager Place and Space 
Te Kaihautū Takiwā, Waahi hoki 




